

VINCENT C. GRAY

May 23, 2011

Shawn M. Garvin Regional Administrator U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region III Mail Code 3RA00 1650 Arch Street Philadelphia, PA 19103

Dear Mr. Garvin:

On behalf of the District of Columbia (District), I thank you for the opportunity to make a designation recommendation on the air quality status in the District for the 2010 sulfur dioxide (SO<sub>2</sub>) National Ambient Air Quality Standards (NAAQS). There is insufficient information to meet the requirements of the revised SO<sub>2</sub> NAAQS final rulemaking (75 FR 35520; June 22, 2010). Hence, in accordance with Section 107(d)(1) of the Clean Air Act, I am recommending that the District be designated as an "unclassifiable" area.

Should you require additional information on this matter, please contact Janene D. Jackson, Esq., Director of the Office of Policy and Legislative Affairs at 202-727-6979 or Janene.Jackson@dc.gov.

Sincerely,

Vincent C. Gray

Mayor

cc: Diana Esher, Director, Air Protection Division, EPA Region III

Christophe A. G. Tulou, Director, DDOE

C. Chay